
T r a i l b l a z e r  N e w s  
  O c t o b e r  2 0 2 4  

 

m a r c u s  W h i t m a n  m i d d l e  s c h o o l  

Impact Aid Federal Grant Program 

Dear Parent and or Guardian: 

We are requesting your assistance in identifying federally connected students for our Impact Aid federal grant program.  The South Kitsap 
School District’s operating budget is largely financed through state and local taxes; however, military bases and other federal properties are 
exempt from some local and state taxes.  As a result, our school district does not receive all of the operating revenues that would normally be 
generated through the collection of these taxes.   

The Impact Aid federal grant program provides funds to local school districts financially impacted by federal activities.  These funds provide 
critical support to our students. 

 
The survey to support our request for Impact Aid funds, is being conducted electronically through our Skyward Student System, family access 
and will be open October 1, 2024. Please take a moment and complete the survey. If you are not a federally connected family, there is an op-
tion to choose NO, please take the time to complete the survey, even if you are not connected. Participation is critical in the success of our sur-
vey.  

The information you provide will be treated with the utmost confidentiality.  If you need additional information, please contact Landa Fuchs 
at (360) 874-7013 or email fuchs@skschools.org 

 
Your assistance in the Impact Aid program survey is greatly appreciated by South Kitsap School District and our students.  We thank you 
for your continued support! 
 
Step by Step instruction can be found on the link below. 

Skyward Family Access Reference Guides  

 

 

 

2025 Annual Acknowledgement 

We want to thank those who have completed the above annual 

forms on your student’s skyward account.  We still don’t have 

100% entry yet. Please take a few minutes to complete these 

forms.  Thank you. 

Pro Tip  -  to avoid getting additional e-mails urging you to fill out these 

forms just log on to Skyward and take care of these Annual forms. 

mailto:fuchs@skschools.org
https://www.skschools.org/learn-sk/skyward-family-access


Student Drop Off  and Pick Up 

Do you drop off  or pick up your student in your personal vehicle? If  you do, read on for some 
helpful tips to keep things moving smoothly!  

 

-Students arriving in personal vehicles are to be dropped off  and picked up in the gravel parking 
lot on the north side of  our campus.   

-Stay to the right side of  your lane except to pass.  If  you have already dropped off  or picked up, 
you are welcome to drive around other waiting vehicles so long as you can safely do so. Please do 
not stop in the passing lanes.  

-Pull all the way forward in your lane to the front cones before stopping.  This helps us get more 
cars through quicker.  

-Be mindful that this is a very active parking lot.  Always watch for students crossing!  

-Use your turn signal early to help our parking lot helpers know what you intend to do and they 
can help keep traffic flowing.  

 

For more detailed instructions including a photo and video, check out the Family Support page on 
our website or click here: https://sites.google.com/skschools.org/mwmsremote/parking-lot-
instructions 

 

 

Your student may become more independent at the Middle School level, however, there are still 
volunteer opportunities such as: 

Tutoring students                                                     

Assisting the teacher 

Band/Choir/Orchestra Assistant 

Help with Student Events 

Fieldtrip Chaperones 

Teacher Appreciation events 

 

Volunteer applications are available in the Main office and are required to be in place be-
fore volunteering.   Applications are in place for 2 years.  When you stop by, please bring 
current Drivers License for ID. 

https://sites.google.com/skschools.org/mwmsremote/parking-lot-instructions
https://sites.google.com/skschools.org/mwmsremote/parking-lot-instructions


 





Check out the MW math website!  

 

Try this task together at home with your student. What mathematical habits did you 
use to help you process the task?  Check out the Mathematical Habits of Mind and 
Interaction here! https://drive.google.com/file/
d/1G7oBOInu7jU6f8OaE8lou7YKiBcPbPzs/view?usp=sharing 

Try to come up with at least three unique ways to multiply 12 and 21. (Think: pictures, 
standard algorithm, breaking apart numbers, rounding/estimating, etc) 

Check out the MW Math Website for more resources! https://sites.google.com/
skschools.org/mw-math/home 

 

Family Support Site 

Check out the parent support site!  This site will be a place you can get up-
coming information and answers throughout the year. 

https://sites.google.com/skschools.org/mwmsremote/home 

 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1G7oBOInu7jU6f8OaE8lou7YKiBcPbPzs/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1G7oBOInu7jU6f8OaE8lou7YKiBcPbPzs/view?usp=sharing
https://sites.google.com/skschools.org/mw-math/home
https://sites.google.com/skschools.org/mw-math/home
https://sites.google.com/skschools.org/mwmsremote/home


            

 
 



 
 Dear Parents/Guardians, 
We kindly remind you that it is your responsibility to inform the school if  your child 
will be absent. For each day your student is not in attendance, you must notify the 
school and provide a reason for the absence within 24 hours. This communication is 
essential for ensuring accurate attendance records and ensuring your child's safety. 
Thank you for your cooperation in helping us maintain a safe and accountable learn-
ing environment for all students. Should you have any questions, please feel free to 
contact the school office. 
Sincerely, 
Renee, Murphy MWMS Assistant Principal 
Ways to communicate: phone: 360-874-6170, email: meddles@skschools.org: message 
through  parent square 
 

              
        

 

Are you planning a trip and will be missing school? 

If you plan on missing school for a period of time and it is in the future, please send 
your student to school with a note at least two weeks in advance.  In the note, please 
provide the dates the student will be gone.  Your student will be given a slip to take to 
the teachers, who will sign off that they know your student will be absent and they will, 
if possible, send work with them. 

 

 

 

Back Packs for Kids Program 
 
This is a community funded initiative which provides local students in 
need with a pack of easy-to-prepare meals and snacks to support them 
over the weekend. 
 
If this program would be helpful to your family, please complete and sign 
the form you can find in the link below.  Your student’s information will be 
kept confidential, and your student picks up their Pack on Fridays. 
 

https://acrobat.adobe.com/id/urn:aaid:sc:VA6C2:5c3ec3ca-05fc-4a2e-87d3-36f84eee7727 
 
 

 

 

mailto:meddles@skschools.org
https://acrobat.adobe.com/id/urn:aaid:sc:VA6C2:5c3ec3ca-05fc-4a2e-87d3-36f84eee7727


Attention military families!  We are starting to build our Veteran’s Day slideshow 
and we are looking for submissions from you.  If you have a family member who 
has served or is serving we would like to recognize them with a slide in our 
slideshow.  To get your family member recognized please send the information to 
Mrs. Bates at bates@skschools.org.  The due date is Sunday, October 20th.  Please 
include the following in your request: 

 Name of service member 

 Branch of service 

 Student name(s) that are connected to at Marcus Whitman 

     Picture(s) of the service member 

 

 

The South Kitsap School District provides equal educational and employment opportunity without 
regard to race, creed, religion, color, national origin, age, honorably-discharged veteran or military 
status, sex, sexual orientation – including gender expression or identity, marital status, or the pres-
ence of any sensory, mental, or physical disability, the use of a trained dog guide or service animal 
by a person with a disability. Equal access to activities, facilities and program is provided to the Boy 
Scouts of America and other designated youth groups. District procedure complies with all applica-
ble state and federal laws. 
 
The Title IX Officer and Section 504 Coordinator with the responsibility for monitoring, auditing and 
ensuring compliance with this policy are: 
 
Compliance/ADA/Title IX Coordinator: 
Will Sarett, 
Executive Director of Human Resources  
2689 Hoover Avenue SE, Port Orchard, WA 98366 
360-874-7071 
sarett@skschools.org 

Section 504 Coordinator: 
Paul Hulbert, 
Principal  
2689 Hoover Avenue SE, Port Orchard, WA 98366 
360-443-3610, 
hulbert@skschools.org 

Gender Inclusivity Compliance Officer: 
Dr. Tom Edwards 
 Assistant Superintendent for Student Achievement 
2689 Hoover Avenue SE, Port Orchard, WA 98366 
360-874-7003 
edwards@skschools.org  

mailto:bates@skschools.org
mailto:sarett@skschools.org
mailto:hulbert@skschools.org


 

 

 

 

The Allies GSA Club:  The Allies GSA Club is a group where students can connect, 
share their experiences, support one another, and be great allies for members of the 
Marcus LGBTQ+ community. Whether you are an LGBTQ+ student, a friend, or mem-
ber of a queer family, you will find a welcoming home here. GSA meets every Tuesday 
after school until.   A permission slip signed by student and parent must be submitted 
before participation.  You can get a permission slip from the Main Office. 

Weight Lifting Club  will be meeting Tuesday and Thursday in the Weight Room.  Time 

is from 2:50 pm to 3:50.  This club is for students interested in learning how to lift 

weights for personal fitness or maybe getting ready for a sport.  Permission slips are at 

the main office.  Advisors Mr. Zappey and Mr.  Dan 

Unified Club!  Where Students Belong!  This club is a space for students of all back-

grounds to come together and feel like they have a voice and belong.  Along with 

meeting new friends, games, snacks, and activities, that help students grow and build 

a sense of community with sports and activities.  We meet every Wednesday from 

2:50—3:50 pm. 

STEM Club—TSA is the perfect club for middle school students who love to explore, 

build, and compete!  In TSA, you learn hands-on skills in areas like robotics, engineer-

ing, and design, while also developing teamwork and leadership abilities.  TSA meets 

Thursday in Room 112 (Woodshop) from 2:45—3:45.  Permission slips are at the main 

office.   

D & D Club  - In this club, students will run and play weekly games of D&D. Experi-
enced players and newbies are all welcome!  Club will meet Mondays, 2:45—3:55. 

POKEMON  Club   -  If you love Pokemon, this is the club for you.  We talk Pokemon, 
trade Pokemon and catch them all.  Meet Wednesdays from 2:50—3:50.  Be sure you 
have submitted your permission slip before you attend. 

DRAMA TEAM  -  Be a part of the spring musical and other acting performances.  We 
meet the 4th Tuesday of each month from 2:50—3:30  and more often during perfor-
mance season. 

 

 

 



Varsity Baseball Game Schedule 

All games start at 3:30 pm 
 

   DATE   OPPONENT  PLACE   
 
   Thu 10-3   Curtis   Marcus 
   Tue 10-8   Hawkin   Hawkins 
   Fri 10-11   Cedar   Marcus 
   Tue 10-15  Mt View   Marcus 
   Thur 10-17  Sedgwick   Sedgwick 

 
 
 

Varsity Fastpitch Game Schedule 
All games start at 3:30 pm 

 
   Date    Opponent   Place 
    
   Wed 10-2   Cedar   Marcus 
   Tue 10-8   Hawkins   Hawkins  
   Thur 10-10  Ridgetop   Ridgetop 
   Wed 10-16  Klahowya   Marcus 
   Thur 10-17  Central Kitsap  Central Kitsap 
 
 

 

Track Meet Schedule 

All games start at 3:30 

 

   DATE  OPPONENT   PLACE 
 
   Tue 10-2  Fairview/Curtis   Curtis 
   Wed 10-9  Mt. View    Marcus 
   Wed 10-16 Kingston/Woodward  Woodward 
   Mon 10-21 Futurist Meet   Hawkins 
   Thur 10-24 Championships  Poulsbo 
 
 

 



WINTER 1 SPORTS 

BOYS BASKETBALL 

 Tryouts will start Monday, October 28th.  Be sure you have register on 

Final Forms and have a current sports physical.  Games start Nov 13 and 

end Dec 18th  Any questions you can contact Coach Mackie. 

GIRLS SOCCER 

 Soccer will be starting Monday October 28th.  Be sure you have regis-

ter on Final forms and have a current sports physical.  Games start Nov 13 

and end Dec 16.  All paperwork must be completed before the first day of 

practice. 

Hello Parents!   

Below (next 7 pages) is the information regarding the system available to 
help you monitor your child's activities on their school issued accounts.  It 
includes information on how to sign up for a portal account, monitoring ac-
tivity, and pausing internet access during non-school hours.   


















